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HELLSHIRE WORKING TOGETHER ON LABOUR DAY 2023 

 

  

 SECURITY UPDATE: POLICE INCREASE PATROLS, SPOT CHECKS  

In the wake of another shooting in Hellshire Park on Sunday 4th of June, the police have stepped up further with 

their patrols and vigilance in the area. Members of the AHLC Executive and Safety and Security Team met with the 

Police team and have been assured of this.  (Cont. on Pg 2) 

 

Residents participating in Hellshire 

Park Estate sidewalk beautification 

project. Who wants to take a stroll? 

 

SHARE WITH US! Send pictures & activities to: allhellshireleadershipcouncil@gmail.com & follow us on  

Instagram @allhellshire_lc 

Cannon Ridge resident Oswald 

Morgan with ackee plants (top) 

and Fort Hill residents (below) 

with seedlings provided by Food 

for the Poor. 

The park at Hellshire Glades 1 got a total 

debushing to create more useable space with 

better visibility. What a difference! 

mailto:allhellshireleadershipcouncil@gmail.com


SECURITY UPDATE: POLICE INCREASE PATROLS, SPOT CHECKS cont. 

The police want to also make it clear that the recent dumping of a body in the swamp near the Fort Clarence 

Roundabout on the Hellshire Main Road was a crime external to the Hellshire area, but the use of increased patrols 

and spot checks will be used to deter such activities. The incident caused delays as the road was closed during the 

search for a suspect and processing of the scene. A strong contingent of police carried out the June 8 operation. 

                    
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

HELLSHIRE POLICE POST GETS NEW SUB OFFICER  
Sergeant Micky Lord is new sub officer in charge of the Hellshire Police post. We welcome him heartily and look 
forward to his contributions.  
We also acknowledge our appreciation for the work of Sergeant Baker and Corporal Althea Nevins who recently held 
the post. 

    
 

HELLSHIRE WORKING TOGETHER ON LABOUR DAY 2023 cont. 

   
        

(Left) AHLC President Delford Julal  

with Sgt. Micky Lord and (centre) 

Sergeant Baker addresses the 

gathering at a police community 

walk earlier this year. 

Sandhills residents take part in 

road patching and clean-up 

activities. 

The Fort Hill community came out 

early for tree planting and street 

clean-up. 



BRIGHTER NIGHTS FOR SANDHILLS VISTA                                                                                                                    
 
 
 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLANT A TREE FOR LABOUR DAY 

Get ready to work this Labour Day, Tuesday May 23! The major AHLC project will be planting of fruit trees in each   

 

  
 

HURRICANE TIPS 

     
                                                                                                                                          

Sa will sa noticed the improved visibility on the Hellshire Main Road as 

new streetlights have been installed. A total of 70 lights are slated for the entire stretch of the main corridor, with 

work carried out the first week of May. Councillor for the Hellshire Division, Vanrick Preddie, advised that a 

transformer was also installed to power the lights which will go up the Johnson Hill Road and all the way to 

Sandhills. 

We thank Cllr Preddie for his continued dedication to lobby for the interests of all Hellshire residents. The AHLC 

urges everyone to be mindful of the much appreciated utility which benefits everyone and makes the roadway 

safer and more secure. If you notice anyone tampering with the newly installed fixtures or any missing lights, 

please report immediately to your Neighbourhood Watch and the police. 

 

 

 

 

Food for the 

Poor at 

Independence 

City Church of 

Christ 

celebrating  40 

years of 

service to the 

Poor in 

Jamaica 

Streetlights have 

returned to Sandhills 

Vista. Councillor 

Vanrick Preddie shared 

that after over three 

years of lobbying, nine 

streetlights were  

recently replaced in 

Sandhills Vista.  

The residents are 

thankful for the revived 

lights and improved 

sense of security. 

 

Hellshire Glades CA President, Basil Forsythe  

was among several residents and police 

personnel who participated in International Bee 

Day on May 21. 

 The St. Catherine Beekeepers Association 

activities led by Jennifer Lee saw the planting of 

fruit trees to encourage pollination by bees. 

Bees support the growth of trees, flowers, and 

other plants, which serve as food and shelter for 

creatures large and small. 

 

Did you get your tickets yet? The AHLC 

Fundraising Committee will be hosting a 

Benefit Performance of the hit Basil 

Dawkins play ‘No Hope for Hopie’ on 

Sunday June 25, 2023. Make it a play date! 

Tickets are available from AHLC Executive 

team. 



BIG SUMMER AHEAD FOR AHLC YOUTH AND SPORTS COMMITTEE  
   

 

 

 

  
 

HEALTH SERVICES CLINIC TO BE STAGED 

                                                                                   

The AHLC Youth and Sports Sub Committee is working towards an Invitational Basketball and Netball event in 

early July. They are also in the planning stages for a one-week Summer Camp with the children and youth in 

Hellshire.  More information on this will be forthcoming.  

 

Labour Day saw the re-marking of the Hellshire Park 

netball court and mounting of a basketball 

backboard in ….. The ladies brought out the ‘big 

pots’ and prepared a tasty meal for the men. 

 

The AHLC Senior Citizens and Welfare committee 

 is making plans for a one-day health services clinic  

with a team of volunteer doctors.  

More information on this will be circulated in the community  

WhatsApp groups. 

 


